
 

 

Guardian Angels’ NS 
Board of Management Meeting Report 

 

Date of Meeting: 25/10/2022 

 

There are 439 pupils on roll. 

Enrolment has begun for the 2023/24 cohort. 

Ms Sarah Horan has been appointed as a permanent teacher. 

We will readvertise for the vacant 5 positions on the Supply Panel. 

The board ratified the order of seniority of permanent teachers. 

Policy: The Critical Incident Policy was reviewed and ratified. 

A PDST advisor will visit GANS on a number of occasions over the year to facilitate work on 

the Primary Language Curriculum. 

The Department of Education Library Grant will be spent on i) E book app, ii) High Interest 

Low Ability Books, iii) Parallel Readers. 

The iPads have been ordered. 

Sacraments: Preparation for Communion is underway.  The ceremonies will take place on 

May 7th, May 14th, and May 21st.  The Pastoral Council will be involved.   

Ms Catherine King will be the inspector for 2022/23. 

Parent/Teacher Meetings will take place in November.  They will be mostly on Zoom. 

Carol Service will take place in December.   The infant classes will make a video. 

The building work continues.  It is expected to be completed in December. 

Solar Panels: Tipperary Energy has informed us that the contractor will begin installation 

shortly. 

Lift: Platform is broken, repairs will cost €2320. 

The next meeting of the board will be on 06/12/2022. 

 

This report is a summary of the non-confidential items discussed at the meeting. It is 

not an official record of the meeting. 


